
 

 
 
March 25, 2016 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Mr. Noah Carlson-Nelson  
Email: ncarsonnelson@unitehere1.org 
 
RE: 16-FOIA-054 Millennium Station (UNITE HERE Local 1/Carlson-Nelson) 
  
Dear Mr. Carlson-Nelson: 
 
We are in receipt of your request under the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. 
 
On March 2, 2016, we received your request for 

• Request for Proposals released in November 2004 soliciting a developer to lease retail space in 
the Millennium Station Concourse.  Please include any and all amendments, attachments, 
exhibits, or other modifications to this RFP. 

• Any and all responsible proposals to this 2004 request, including any and all amendments, 
attachments, exhibits, or other modifications to responsive documents. 

  
On March 9, 2015, we sent you an extension notice, extending the due date to March 17, 2016.  On 
March 15, 2016 we contacted you, requesting an additional extension to March 25, 2016 to locate, scan 
or photocopy these records, which were stored at an off-site storage facility.  On March 15, 2016, you 
agreed to the additional extension to March 25, 2016. 
 
After performing a diligent search of Metra’s records, Metra’s Procurement Department was unable to 
locate any records responsive to your request.   
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Jamie V. Harrmann 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 
FOIA Hotline #312-663-3642 
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